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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, December 14, 2010
Mr. Weiss, Chairman, called the Tuesday, December 14, 2010, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members 

Martin Weiss, Chairperson
 

Present:

Lori Mitchener, Vice Chair 




Jonathan Cody, Member







Tom Romeo, Members


Absent:  

Tim Allen, Member 
Staff


Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent
Present:

Kathy Morgan
Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of November 16, 2010.
Discussion
157 Main Street 

After the last meeting, the Commission received DEP comments regarding the adjacent stream being intermittent or perennial.  Norris Environmental  Services addressed some of the concerns raised in the DEP comments in a letter to the Commission.  The Commission agreed with the information submitted by the applicant, acknowledged DEP’s comments, but still stand with their previous decision.  
65 Burroughs Road

DEP’s comments came back that the proposed project does not meet performance standard for BLSF 310 CMR 10.57 and advised that the applicant research alternative designs and other possible areas to provide full compensatory flood storage.  Mr. Roy, from O’Neill Associates replied to DEP’s comments.  Mr. Roy’s letter and revised plan, dated 11/30/10, show how they have reduced the footprint of the system and increased compensatory flood storage to meet 1:1.  

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the modification as minor for the increase to the compensatory flood storage from 2147 to 2614.

170 Marblehead Street

Ms. Mitchener recused herself.  Marlena Standley, the owner was present.  Ms. Standley read a previous decision regarding a Negative Determination dated 6/88.  Ms. Basbanes said that permits are good for three years and the Bylaw wasn’t in place in 1988.  Mrs. Standley was asked why she placed the manure container where she did because there are other places on the site that it could have been placed.  Ms. Standley said she decided on the location for convenience and thought it would be an eye-soar if in the front yard.  Ms. Standley said that there is a layer of hay underneath.  Ms. Standley said she was unaware that she was working within a buffer to a resource area.  She said she got an okay for the container from the Board of Health.  Mr. Weiss said he would like her to provide a plan showing the site of the containment area.  Ms. Basbanes said she would like to see the wetlands outlined.  Ms. Standley was asked to put plastic down in the container to make it leak proof, place haybales around, have the wetland delineated and if the containment is found to out of the 100’ buffer, she would be out of the Commission’s jurisdiction, if it is more than 50’, she can file a Request for Determination for the January 11th agenda.
174 Marblehead Street

Ms. Mitchener recused herself.  Ms. Basbanes sent a violation letter to the owner for stockpiling of a leaf pile behind the manure containment at 170 Marblehead.  Ms. Melissa Standley, the owner, was present.  She said there is only leaves in the pile and she would remove them.  Ms. Basbanes was asked to send Ms. Standley a letter confirming what was said at the meeting.  Ms. Standley was also asked to delineate the wetlands and remove the pile by January 11th.  

Certificate of Compliance
3 & 4 Rebecca Way (245-1335 & 245-1336)  
Ms. Basbanes said the two sites look okay.  There was a minor modification to add decks to the back of the houses.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;

that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for work satisfactorily completed.

201 Swan Pond Road (245-1268)
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for work satisfactorily completed.
Shoreline Restoration of Martin’s Pond (245-1302)

Janet Nicosia, the Chair of the Martin’s Pond Association, was present.  She gave members a power point presentation on the project.  The project seems to be a success and she said that 740’ of coir log was installed and 500 shrubs and 1500 plants were planted.  Members were impressed by the work of the Association.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for work satisfactorily completed.

George Root Way/Forrest Hill Lane (245-626)
The Certificate of Compliance was re-signed for recording purposes.

Public Hearings
11 Parker Drive – (245-1379) septic system
Jim Kavanaugh, the engineer, was present along with the owner.  Work had started because the previous engineer had determined wetlands, located in the back yard, to be 120’ away from the limit of work.  Mr. Kavanaugh’s plan showed the wetlands to be 50’.  There is a cesspool in the backyard that will be crushed and filled in.  The new system will be located in the front yard.  Mr. Kavanaugh said there won’t be any grading changes in the back.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.
4 Bridle Way (245-1380) inground pool
Jack Sullivan, the engineer, was present along with the owners.  The majority of the lot is within the 100’ buffer.  The work proposed is an inground pool, patio and fence.  The pool will be 3’ down to 6’ and the lot will have limited grade changes.  A chain link fence is proposed in front of the wetland, 13’ from the wetland edge.  The project will have a buffer disturbance of 56.4% and create 16.6% impervious.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, plus one special condition that there be no de-watering of pool water toward the wetlands.
Mill St. Emergency Certificate to Breach Beaver Dam
North Reading Conservation got a call from Reading Conservation thinking that NR DPW had breached a dam at the location, but it was Reading DPW.  Will Finch was present from Reading Conservation.  The owner at 6 Mill St. petitioned the Board of Health to declare an Emergency so that NR DPW could breach the beaver dam.  Ms. Basbanes went out to the site.  The Ipswich River runs along the edge of the property and she noted that the water wasn’t even up on the lawn and she felt there was no emergency.  
Mike Soraghan had also submitted Emergency Certificate requests for Martins Brook behind Edgewood Apartments, and J. T. Berry/Water Treatment Plant.  Members felt that the Board of Health agent is issuing Emergency Certificates even when there is no emergency.
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Cody, and voted 4-0;

that the Conservation Commission not issue the Emergency Certificates, that no imminent danger to property at this time and that it is a bad time of year to do it.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission hold off issuing other Emergency Certificates until it is proven that an emergency is determined.

Adjourn 

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 9:00 PM

Approved ______________________ Dated _______________
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